## **HIGHWAY BUILDING COMMITTEE:**

## May 16, 2016

A meeting of the Highway Building Committee was called to order by Chairman William Scott at 5:10 pm on May 16, 2016 at the Highway Department Office.

Members Present: William Scott, Mark Vess, Kevin McCarthy, Robert Brown, John Murray and Dave Hanlon.

Also Present: Town Administrator Michael McCue.

Members Absent: Kenneth Mitchell.

Motion to approve the minutes of April 6, 2016 approved with Robert Brown abstaining.

## **General Discussion:**

Reviewed the invoice for services submitted by Weston & Sampson, Architects.

**Motion:** by Dave Hanlon and second by Mark Vess to authorize the Chairman to sign the invoice. Approved by unanimous vote.

**Motion:** by Mark Vess and second by Robert Brown to authorize town administrator Michael McCue to contact Weston & Sampson representative Daniel Tenney regarding specifics cost estimates for the project. The Committee feels that the numbers submitted by Weston & Sampson need to be revisited to reduce projected building costs.

Approved by unanimous vote.

Motion: by Dave Hanlon and second by Kevin McCarthy to adjourn.

Approved by unanimous vote.

## Adjournment:

Date of Next Meeting: June 6, 2016

Minutes respectfully submitted by John Murray, Secretary



